
   A quarterly 459th 
Wing Association board 
meeting was held Janu-
ary 28th at the Joint Base 
Andrews Golf Course. 
Discussions covered 
a wrap-up of the 30th  
Reunion held in Virgin-
ia Beach Oct. 3-6, 2019, 

which was a total success. The board dis-
cussed the status of membership dues cur-
rently due for 2020. The board agreed that 
those members whose dues are more than 
3 years in arrears, we have no choice but 
to drop them from our roster. If you have 
not paid 2020 yet, please send in as soon as 
possible. Remember you can pay your dues 
online at www.459thwingassociation.com or 
by mail at 459th Wing Association, PO Box 
748, Clinton, MD 20735.  
   Board members also discussed the quarter-
ly newsletter cost that is mailed to all mem-
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has dominated all news cycles since the 
beginning of the year and with that said the 
remainder of the year also looks to be very 
uncertain. Many of our Association members 
are within the senior age group so after 
consultation with the Embassy Suites Hotel 
BWI I have decided to cancel our 2020 
reunion and focus on getting together again 
October 7-10, 2021. 
    Remember you can pay your dues online 
at www.459thwingassociation.com or mail to 
459th Wing Association, PO Box 748, Clin-
ton. MD 20735. 

JBA sparks innovation for COVID-19 
facemasks: Page 3

2020 has been a year so 
far with many ups and 
downs and I pray that 
each of you and your 
families has been able to 
endure through it all and 
remain healthy. The 
coronavirus COVID-19 



Portrait Honoring Reserve Pioneer Unveiled at 
Women in Aviation Conference

Secretary of the Air Force Barbara Barrett, Lt. Gen. Stayce Harris (retired), Senior 
Master Sgt. Darby Perrin, heritage and combat artist and Maj. Gen. John Flournoy, 
AFRC deputy commander unveiled a painting a portrait of Harris during the 2020 
Women in Aviation Conference, March 6 in Orlando, Florida. The portrait shows 
Harris standing in a flight jacket with flight crew checklists in hand with a KC-135R 
and C-141-B flying overhead, both aircraft were flown by Harris. Gen. Harris was 
commander of the 459th Air Refueling Wing from May 2005 - August 2008. (U.S. Air 
Force photo by Staff. Sgt. Cierra Presentado)

SPRING 2020 ISSUE

459 SFS PARTICPATES IN RUCK MARCH

Members of the 459th Security Forces Squadron participate in a ruck march during 
Unit Training Assembly weekend, March 7, 2020, at Joint Base Andrews, Md. The 
unit participated in the march as part of their physical fitness training. (U.S Air Force 
photo/SrA Andreaa Phillips)
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Col. Tyler Schaff assumes command of the 316th Wing and Joint 
Base Andrews at Hangar 3 on JBA, Md., June 11, 2020. Schaff 
now oversees approximately 2,500 Airmen, Department of De-
fense civilians and contractors in the 316th Wing. He will also 
serve as installation commander to JBA; home to two higher 
headquarters, six wings, more than 80 tenant organizations and 
an estimated 17,000 personnel. (U.S. Air Force photo by Airman 
1st Class Spencer Slocum)

JBA CHANGES COMMAND, REACTIVATES 316 WG

SUMMER 2020 NEWSLETTER
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JOINT BASE ANDREWS, Md. --“I can’t let him 
drown. If I panic, we could both possibly lose our lives; 
focus, breathe, and get him to shore.”
   These thoughts that ran through Tech Sgt. Kyle Wad-
dy-Jordan’s head as he fought to get his wingman safely 
to shore.
   Waddy-Jordan is a material management craftsman 
with the 459th Logistics Readiness Squadron. While on 
annual tour with his squadron at Kadena Airbase, Japan, 
the team decided to have a morale function at one of the 
nearby beaches outside the base. While the team was on 
shore, one Airman ventured out to the floating obstacle 
course that was about 13 feet away in the ocean.
   “I was in the water and saw that there was an obsta-
cle course nearby,” said Senior Airman Adetokunbo 
Osibowale, 459th LRS material management journey-
man. “I decided to go check it out.”
     As Osibowale began wading out to the obstacle 
course, suddenly, he dropped about seven feet under 
water. Panicking, he came up to the top and began 
screaming for help.
    “I was in the water and all of a sudden I heard a 
scream for help. I looked over and saw Airman Osibow-
ale about 10 feet away going under and coming up 
flailing his arms, choking and screaming,” Waddy-Jor-
dan said.
    At this moment, Waddy-Jordan realized he was 
the only other person in the water and the closest to 
Osibowale. He immediately began swimming over to 
the panicking Airman while trying to stay calm himself.
    “I swam about 10 feet to him and grabbed him and 
brought him above water; he started panicking and 
began dragging me under as well. I knew I needed to 
stay calm or else we both may end up drowning,” Wad-
dy-Jordan said.
    Waddy-Jordan began yelling for help in hopes that his 
team will hear and come over to help. The team jumped 
in the water, swam over and began dragging both Air-
men out the water to shore.
    “We got him out the water and saw that he went un-
conscious, we were getting ready to start CPR when he 
came to,” Waddy-Jordan said.
    Osibowale, who was not an experienced swimmer, 
gained consciousness and immediately expressed his 
gratitude for Waddy-Jordan saving his life.

    “I had no clue there was a drop in the water, there 
were no signs or anything,” Osibowale said. “I am grate-
ful Tech. Sgt. Jordan was there to save life. If it wasn’t for 
him being there, I may not be alive right now.”
    Waddy-Jordan shares how his experience has made 
him understand the importance of staying calm in situa-
tions that could possibly affect someone’s life.
    “This situation easily could have been tragic. If I would 
have panicked, we both may have drowned,” he said. “I 
advise people to always have a buddy with you when 
you are in an open body of water and make sure people 
know exactly where you are. You never know what can 
happen.”
    Waddy-Jordan’s leadership shares how grateful they 
are for his actions.
    “It does not surprise me that those were the words, 
thoughts and actions of TSgt Waddy-Jordan,” said 1st Lt. 
Astin Moore, 459th Air Refueling Wing installation de-
ployment officer. “While he is often quiet and reserved, 
one thing about him is that he is ALWAYS looking out 
for his Airmen. Constantly looking for the best way to 
help and support them while staying calm and ensuring 
not to make any situation worse, because he thinks first 
and acts second! In this situation it wasn’t PME, growth, 
or training but ensuring his Airman has the opportunity 
to spend more time with his friends, family and loved 
ones.”

459th LRS Airman saves life during annual tour
By Staff Sgt. Cierra Presentado
459th Air Refueling Wing Public Affairs

Senior Airman Adetokunbo Osibowale (left) and 
Tech Sgt. Kyle Waddy-Jordan, 459th Logistics 
Readiness Squadron, pose for a photo Sept 3, 2019 
at Joint Base Andrews, Md. Waddy-Jordan recent-
ly saved Osibowale’s life during training at Kadena 
Air Base, Japan.
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JBA sparks innovation for COVID-19 facemasks
By 11th Wing Public Affiars

JOINT BASE ANDREWS, Md. -- In the midst of the 
coronavirus pandemic, personnel at JBA are coming up 
with ways to prevent the spread of COVID-19 while 
continuing to carry out the many missions on base.
  Social distancing is a challenge for personnel in the 
medical, emergency response and aviation fields, as 
they balance performing their mission-essential duties 
and maintaining the Center for Disease Control and 
Prevention’s recommended six feet of distance. The 
use of facemasks solves this problem but presents an-
other challenge in terms of supply.   
  A team of Airmen at the SparkX Cell Innovation & 
Idea Center have been working to solve this very prob-
lem and began 3D printing of prototyped facemasks 
from their facility.
  “The SparkX Cell is a place for Airmen to go brain-
storm new ideas or solutions to problems in the Air 
Force,” said Maj. Vincent Giacomino, 11th Wing 
SparkX Cell chief innovation officer. “We saw an 
emerging need for facemasks and began working a 
prototype on March 6. Though our production capacity 
is limited, we knew we could support our community 
of first responders, security forces, fire and basically 
your people who come in contact with a lot of people.”
  According to Giacomino, these printed masks are bet-
ter than home-made cloth masks due to the materials 
used in the production. There are different prototype 
models and sizes that require varying amounts of time 
to print and fit to the member’s face.
  “Seeing the SparkX Cell work on this level is sur-
prising, but it’s not surprising,” said Chief Master Sgt. 
Kaleth O. Wright, Chief Master Sgt. of the Air Force. 
“They’re making things better for all of us and to see 
them working on something this important, it makes 
me extremely proud of what they’re doing here.”
  Wright added to the importance of having a team like 
the one at the SparkX Cell and the creative solutions 
Airmen are solving problems with.
  “We’re trying to provide [the best design] where 
people can mount whatever sort of filter material they 
have at their disposal,” said Giacomino. “Since we 
started this effort a few weeks ago, we have delivered 
custom-fit facemasks to our medics at the front lines of 
this fight, defenders at the gates and aircrew who serve 
the Presidential airlift mission.”
  One of the members who helped in the design of 
these masks is Tech. Sgt. Matthew Walsh, 11th Medi-

cal Group NCO in-charge of cardiopulmonary services. 
Walsh has been the liaison between both the medical 
and innovation sides of this project, as he also works as 
an innovation technician at the SparkX Cell.
  “As a respiratory therapist, we deal with the airways, 
so I’m more of the clinical expert for the creation of the 
masks,” said Walsh. “Here at the SparkX Cell, we have 
more resources to try and find a solution, and that is a 
huge asset when it comes to security and safety initia-
tives for our personnel.”
  Walsh added that he hopes the SparkX continues to 
create solutions to combat the spread of COVID-19 
through their culture of innovation. That culture is one 
where Airmen at all levels are actively engaged in find-
ing innovative, cost effective and meaningful solutions 
to problems within the Air Force.
  “Challenging times have historically presented an 
opportunity for our great Airmen to shine,” said Col. 
Andrew Purath, 11th Wing and JBA commander. “I’ve 
witnessed a community effort and innovative solutions 
by our Airmen to ensure we meet our no-fail mission 
demands across the board [here at Andrews] while big 
Air Force works on an ultimate solution.”
  The 11th Wing is the host wing for Joint Base An-
drews providing security, personnel, contracting, 
finance and infrastructure support for five wings, three 
headquarters, more than 80 tenant organizations, 148 
geographically separated units, 6,500 Airmen in the 
Pentagon, as well as 60,000 Airmen and families in the 
national capital region and around the world.

Facemask prototypes rest on a table at the SparkX Cell In-
novation and Idea Center on Joint Base Andrews, Md., Apr. 
8, 2020. There have been more than five different prototype 
designs made from multiple different materials. (U.S. Air 
Force photo by Airman 1st Class Spencer Slocum)
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2020 Reunion Registration Form 

Member Name: 
_________________________Phone#_________________ 

Guest Name:  

_________________________Phone #_________________ 

Full Program:  $175.00 Per Person 

Number attending: _____X $175  = Total enclosed _______ 

Hotel room reservation been made? (separate cost): Y__N__ 

Attending Banquet Only:  $60 Per Person:  

Number attending:  ______X $60 = total enclosed________ 

Signature:________________________ Date: ____________ 

Note:  If you are staying the hotel check-in time is 4PM on 
Thursday10/8 and Checkout is 12 Noon on Sunday 10/11. 

Please send your registration form and check payable to:  

459th Wing Association 

P.O. Box 748 

Clinton Maryland 20735 

For questions please call or email Harold Countee 

Cell# 301-785-0225 or email hmcountee@verizon.net 
SUMMER 2020 ISSUE

2021 REUNION REGISTRATION FORM

10/7 10/10/2021.
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Joint Base Andrews, Md. -- Arthur “Art” Miles is a civilian 
at the 459th Air Refueling Wing and is currently the old-
est member in the wing. He shares his journey of how he 
joined the military at a time when the United States was still 
segregated and how he persevered and reached the point he 
is today.
   Circa 1960, Miles is a young man fresh out of high school. 
His options were to pursue school, volunteer to join the mil-
itary, or get drafted into the military. With influence from 
his father who served during World War II, Miles made the 
decision to volunteer and join the Air Force. It wasn’t until 
he reached his first duty assignment that he truly began to 
experience segregation and racism.
  “Being born and raised in Washington, D.C., we didn’t 
experience anything too crazy regarding segregation and 
racism,” Miles said. “I recall being told when you go down 
south, you will experience racism like never before. I didn’t 
know what to expect. I wasn’t prepared, but I knew I had no 
choice but to deal with it.”
  Miles shares his first experience of being mistreated be-
cause of the color of his skin.
  “I was stationed in the state of Arkansas at the time. My job 
was to train B-52 Bomber pilots on combat measures. Me 
and my friend, who was a Caucasian male, decided to leave 
base to go get some food. After we ordered, they brought his 
food out to the table and told me my food was in the back, 
and if I wanted it, I had to eat in the back of the kitchen. My 
friend, being Caucasian, got to stay up front and eat in the 
restaurant. I went in the back and had my meal.”
  This would be the first time Miles experienced racial dis-
crimination.
  “I couldn’t believe it, I always heard of this happening in 
the South, but I never knew it could happen to me,” he said. 
“It was my reality. I was living in a time where even though I 
volunteered to serve my country, there were still people that 
hated me because of the color of my skin.”
  Miles went on to experience racial discrimination for the 
duration of his time in Arkansas. It wasn’t until he reached 
his next assignment, in Africa, where he felt more at peace.
  “They reassigned me to Africa, and for once, I finally felt 
accepted,” he said. “We still had to be cautious of course, but 
not because of race. I was finally at peace with serving my 
country.”
  Miles recalls the first time he saw an African-American 
officer. He never imagined that a person of color would be a 
high-ranking officer.
  “Jaws would drop, and anyone he came around would be 
in awe,” he said. “One of our own people made it to colonel. 

Little did he know, he inspired so many of us. Made us be-
lieve in ourselves; that we are better than what they perceive 
us ‘Blacks’ to be.”
  Miles finished his military career shortly after his return 
from Africa and returned to his home in Washington, 
D.C. Sometime later, Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. would be 
assassinated.
  “I’ve seen so much. I watched the city of Washington, 
D.C. crumble after the death of Dr. King,” he said. “Build-
ings, businesses, homes, everything going up in smoke and 
flames during the riots.”
  Miles, after experiencing so much, made the decision to 
leave federal service and become a metro police officer. He 
attended the police academy and started a new journey. 
With his new career came hatred from not just the opposite 
race, but from his very own people.
  “I wanted to do something different and I always wanted 
to be a police officer,” he said. “At this time, there was not 
much respect for officers from the Black community. I 
knew what I was getting into, but I didn’t want it to stop me 
from reaching one of my goals.”
  Miles remained a metro police officer for 21 years, and 
when given the opportunity, he joined the Air Force 
Reserve where he became a traditional reservist with the 
459th Air Refueling Wing. After a year he became an Air 
Reserve Technician and later transitioned to a straight civil-
ian with the 756th Air Refueling Squadron where he serves 
today.
  “The 459th ARW is my final place of work,” he said. 

459th Civilian reflects on life during Civil Rights Era
By Staff Sgt. Cierra Presentado
459th Air Refueling Wing Public Affairs

Continued on page 6
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459th Religious Affairs Airman saves life off duty
By Staff Sgt. Cierra Presentado
459th Air Refueling Wing Public Affairs

JOINT BASE ANDREWS, Md. -- Tech Sgt. James 
Laska recently used his extensive medical back-
ground gained from both his military and civilian 
training to save a life while on his civilian job.
  Tech Sgt. Laska is a Religious Affairs Airman with 
the 459th Air Refueling Wing Chaplain Corps and a 
Chief Rescue Technician with the U.S. Park Police 
Aviation Unit in Washington, D.C. His former mil-
itary background in medicine is what prepared him 
for one of many days he helped save a life.
  On June 4, 2020, while having lunch, Laska heard 
a call come over the radio from an officer requesting 
medical help for an individual who passed out while 
exercising at the Lincoln Memorial. Hearing the 
stress in the officer’s voice, Laska took the call.
  “The officer seemed extremely stressed and I knew 
something was not right about the situation,” Laska 
said. “Me and my technician called for permission 
to fly, and we got out to the helicopter.”
  Laska and his team landed at the Lincoln Memorial 
within minutes to find the patient had died and was 
being given CPR by nearby military and law en-
forcement service members.
  “We arrived on scene and were briefed that the 
patient had died prior to us arriving, however, that 
does not mean she cannot be resuscitated. I took 
over doing CPR and my technician and I loaded her 
onto a stretcher and got her into the helicopter to 
head to George Washington University Hospital,” he 
said. “I also had one of the ANG med techs come to 
provide assistance.”
  During the flight, Laska and his team of two con-
tinued to provide support hoping that the patient 
would be revived.
  “As a medic, it is my job to always provide 
life-saving services until I turn over care,” Laska 
said. “Even though our patient was dead on arrival, I 
still made the decision to continue efforts to save her 
life. It was the right thing to do.”
  By the time the helicopter arrived at the George 
Washington University Hospital, the patient was still 
dead. As Laska and his team rushed the stretcher to 

the emergency medical technicians on the ground, a 
miracle happened, the patient was revived.
  “We got her to the emergency room and her pulse 
was back” Laska said. “I felt a sense of comfort 
knowing we did all we could and in the end she 
would be ok.”
  Laska’s love for helping people extends far beyond 
his duties as a park police officer. He has volun-
teered to train more than 100 Airmen in the 459th 
Aeromedical Evacuation Squadron over the past 
few years in CPR and self-aid buddy care.
  “I think it is important for every Airman to be able 
to operate correctly under stress,” he said. “Know-
ing the very basic steps of CPR and self-aid buddy 
care can save someone’s life.”
  Laska not only is committed to helping civilians 
while on the job, he is also committed to supporting 
Airmen any time.
  “The religious affairs team and the chaplains are 
here to support Airmen, especially during this time,” 
he said. “We want Airmen to know that no matter 
your religion, we are here to talk and serve you spir-
itually, mentally and socially.”
  The wing chaplain office and religious affairs team 
can be reached by calling command post at 240-
857-5556.

Tech Sgt. James Laska, 459th Air Refueling Wing Chap-
lain Corps, Religious Affairs Airman, recently used his ex-
tensive medical background gained from both his military 
and civilian training to save a life while on his civilian job. 
(U.S. Air Force photo/SrA Andreaa Phillips)



bers on a quarterly basis. We are still having 
too many newsletters being returned as un-
deliverable. With the rising cost of postage 
it was decided that future newsletters will 
go out via email beginning later this year 
unless you notify us that you do not have an 
email address.  
   Plans are well underway for the 2020 Re-
union. Here’s some preliminary information 
about the upcoming 31st Reunion so you 
can make your plans accordingly. We have 
chosen:

Continued from President’s page 1
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Embassy Suites Hotel by Hilton at BWI Airport
 1300 Concourse Drive
Linthicum, MD 21090

   The dates for the 2020 Reunion are sched-
uled to be Oct. 8-11, 2020. Since it will be in 
the local area this year it is with hopes that 
more of our members will decide to join us. 
Once plans are finalized, I will include spe-
cific details with a daily schedule of events 
in the next newsletter. Room rates are $119 
for king bed or double beds. You may begin 
to make your room reservation online now 
using the following website: http://embas-
sysuites.hilton.com/en/es/groups/person-
alized/B/BALIAES-45W-20201008/index.
jhtml?WT.mc_id=POG  or call the hotel 
reservations direct on 410-850-0747, press 
1 then ask for the 459th Wing Association 
group rate.  I cannot over emphasize enough 
that you will need to make your room res-
ervation early to ensure you get your room 
before our cutoff date of Aug. 30, 2020. Cost 
for the full (Thursday - Sunday) reunion 
event is $175.00 per person, however, if you 
wish to attend the banquet only on Saturday 
your cost will be $60 per person. Please see 
the 2020 Reunion registration form en-
closed.

Continued from Civil Rights page 5

“Throughout the years I have witnessed so much ranging 
from the first African-American president taking office 
to the first African-American chief becoming the highest 
enlisted member in the Air Force. If you would have asked 
me this 50 years ago, if I can see a Black man or woman in 
any position of power, I would have strongly doubted it.”
  After 40 years of federal service, currently Miles takes the 
cake as being the longest working member in the wing. He 
plans to retire Feb. 28, 2020.
  “Mr. Miles is the equivalent of a quiet giant,” said Senior 
Master Sgt. Kim Robinson, 756th ARS Superintendent. 
“Always willing to go the extra ‘mile’ to help another. 
Almost five decades of selfless service. He will be sorely 
missed!”
  As Miles gears up to start his retirement, he hopes this 
generation understands the struggle he and many other 
African Americans dealt with to pave the way today.
  “We overcame oppression, racism and segregation. Yes, 
we might still experience some hatred today, but under-
stand we have come such a long way,” he said. “I want 
young black men and women to know they can do any-
thing. Our ancestors and those after them endured so 
much so we can have an equal chance at life. Learn your 
history, appreciate it and take action.”
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   Our quarterly newsletter cost to mail it to all 
members on a quarterly basis has increased. We 
are still having too many newsletters being 
returned as undeliverable so with the rising 
cost of postage future newsletters my go out via 
email beginning with the fall issue unless you 
notify us that you do not have an email address. 
   I truly apologize for not being able to have 
our 2020 reunion this year but plans are con-
tinuing towards our next Reunion to happen in 
October 2021. Here’s some preliminary infor-
mation about the Reunion so you can make 
your plans accordingly. I have reserved space 
for our 2021 reunion with the Embassy Suites 
Hotel by Hilton at:

BWI Airport, 1300 Concourse Drive
Linthicum, MD 21090. 

   The dates for the 2021 Reunion will be Octo-
ber 7-10, 2021. Since it will be in 
the local area it is with hopes that more of our 
members will decide to join us. 
   Once plans are finalized I will include more 
specific details of what to expect with a daily 
schedule of events in the winter newsletter. 
Room rates are still $119 for king bed or double 
bed. You will be able to make your room reser-
vation online beginning January 1st, 2021 using 
an online web addess which I will be providing 
in the Winter newsletter. You will also be able 
to call the hotel reservations line direct on 410-
850-0747, press 1 then ask for the 459th Wing 
Association group rate. I cannot over empha-
size enough that you should make your room 
reservation early to ensure you get your room 
before our cutoff date of August 30, 2021. Cost 
for the full (Thursday - Sunday) reunion event 
is $175.00 per person, however if you can only 
attend the Banquet on Saturday evening, Oct. 
9th your cost will be $60 per person.

   A quarterly 459th 
Wing Association board 
meeting was held Janu-
ary 28th at the Joint Base 
Andrews Golf Course. 
Discussions covered 
a wrap-up of the 30th  
Reunion held in Virgin-
ia Beach Oct. 3-6, 2019, 

which was a total success. The board dis-
cussed the status of membership dues cur-
rently due for 2020. The board agreed that 
those members whose dues are more than 
3 years in arrears, we have no choice but 
to drop them from our roster. If you have 
not paid 2020 yet, please send in as soon as 
possible. Remember you can pay your dues 
online at www.459thwingassociation.com or 
by mail at 459th Wing Association, PO Box 
748, Clinton, MD 20735.  
   Board members also discussed the quarter-
ly newsletter cost that is mailed to all mem-
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